REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER


FRIDAY , 12th OCTOBER 2001

BUDGET MONITORING STATEMENT APRIL 2001 – SEPTEMBER 2001

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT
1.1 This report is for information and monitors revenue resource performance against approved budgets as at 30th September 2001

2. HOUSING NON HRA

2.1 The Outturn budget for 2001/02 is £574,510 and is analysed as follows:

£

Urban Renewal
 
       248,350



Homelessness


       263,510



Housing Advice Centre
         62,650

2.2 The major variations identified to date are outlined in Appendix 1. 

2.3 Asylum Seekers (Contract November 2000 to October 2005)

Income is now being received from the National Asylum Seeker Service (NASS) via the North West Consortium. Since the project commencement date of November 2000, we have received eight payments (up to and including June 2001). Indications are that initial start up costs, staggered take up of properties, and delays in grant claims being paid, mean that there will be a cash flow deficit during the first three years. Payback should be realised during years four and five of the contract.

It should be noted that an extra thirty dwellings have been added to the existing contract, commencing October / November 2001. The initial deficit on this extension to the original contract will occur during the first twelve months (estimated £71,000 maximum), but will be recovered after that.

2.4 Homelessness Income

We are currently working on a report regarding income options for

homelessness/supporting people to achieve the proposed savings of £63,000.

3. HOUSING REVENUE ACCOUNT

3.1 The original Estimate for 2001/02 (as per HRA Budget Report) is self financing providing a contribution from balances of £2.806m giving an estimated balance of £2.212m at 31st March 2002.

3.2 The balances figure at 31st March 2002 has now been revised to £3.162m after taking into account:

a) the 2000/2001 HR Outturn position (including carry forwards)

b)   the effects of the Autumn 2001 rent review 

3.3 The major variations identified to date are outlined in Appendix 2. 

3.4 Taking into account the above variations, the budget position as at September 2001 is showing a small underspend (approx £50,000).

3.5 However, if the current trend in void properties (and subsequent downward trend in rental income) continues, together with an increasing level of arrears, the revised balances figure of £3.162m at 31st March 2002 will not be achieved.

Ann-Marie Wallace

Assistant Group Accountant
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